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To: Mayor Gleason and the Auburn City Council

From: Glenn E. Aho, City Manager

ITEM 8. A year ago the City wrestled with the Local 797’s effort to raise funds for the Muscular Dystrophy Association (MDA) in their 2010 Fill-the-Boot campaign. At that time it was concluded that under Maine Law, Title 29-A §2056, Pedestrians, prohibit people from walking in the public way” the law reads, “When use of a sidewalk next to a public way is practicable, a pedestrian may not walk on that public way.” Last year we thought everyone had the same understanding. Unfortunately, much of the same troublesome things that occurred last year occurred this year, suggesting that nothing had been learned from our concerns last year. 

The purpose is admirable, and the volunteerism among the firefighters commendable. 

The event is not a city event, but rather one conducted by a non-profit, which is the Local Union 797. The problem is that not just any non-profit group can be allowed to go into congested traffic, stopping it at times, to solicit donations. The Union did file for a permit that had restrictions but photographs taken of the firefighters suggested the permit was not being followed entirely. 

After speaking with Chief Low, he said that he is a big proponent of the boot drive, but does have some concerns. His concerns are relative to any solicitation taking place on the public right-of-way, any they are as follows: first, highway safety is of great concern for the fire department. From a risk management standpoint it is ill advised to be operating in traffic no matter what the occasion unless it is required by the job. Second, if firefighters are operating outside of the police permit it will appear that city employees are receiving preferential treatment. Third, there may be some indirect liability that the city is exposed to. 

I think that because the firefighters are being allowed to use firefighter uniforms it does imply that the City has sanctioned the fundraising effort. Should an accident occur, especially a fatal involving someone soliciting funds, the insurance policy limits could quickly be reached. It is more than likely that should an accident as such occur that the City would also be named on the suit. Regardless of whether the City was negligent or not would still require thousands of dollars to be spent proving our “innocence”. 

After reviewing the concerns with Chief Low, who was not entirely privy to last year’s concerns, I am confident that he will further discuss our concerns with the Local 797. And again, the purpose is admirable and the effort by our firefighters commendable. All we need to do is to make a few adjustments to the program so that everyone’s concerns are addressed.

